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St. Cecilia Church ~ Iglesia Santa Cecilia 
 

5105 SW Franklin Avenue, Beaverton, Or 97005     Phone:(503) 644-2619   Fax: (503) 626-7204 
    Web Site: www.stceciliachurch.org    

Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time ~ March 3, 2019  

MASS SCHEDULE   
SATURDAY:  5:00pm (Vigil) ~ 7:00pm (Vigil ï Spanish) 

 

SUNDAY:   7:30am ~ 9:00am ~ 10:45am ~ 12:30pm ~ 2:30pm (Spanish)   
 

WEEKDAYS :  Monday through Saturday 8:00am   
 

CONFESSIONS/CONFESIONES:  Saturday/Sabado 8:40am - 10:00am ~ 3:30pm - 4:40pm  

PARISH 
 

 

Rev. Cary Reniva, Pastor                                                    
Rev. Brent Crowe, Parochial Vicar: 
          Adult Faith Programs 
          Baptisms 
Deacon Bill Richardson, Hispanic Ministry   
Cheryl Motal, Office Coordinator, ext. 160 
Jossie Torres-Jurado, Hispanic Assistant, 
ext. 161: 
          Religious Education 
                                Spanish Baptisms 

          Quinceañeras 
Jim Cassinelli, Business Manager, ext. 164 
Shelly Schultheis, Accountant, ext. 162 
Michelle Hallett, ext. 178: 
          Development 
          Parish Events Coordinator 
          ArmatusðCalled to Protect 
Aimee Henley, ext. 163: 
                                 Early Childhood Faith Formation  

Amy Maris-Volf, Elem. Faith Form., ext. 172 
Amanda Jewett, ext. 171: 
          Youth & Young Adult Coordinator 
          Confirmation 
Joye Boone, ext. 170: 
          Welcome Ministry 
          Ministry to Homebound 
Wualder Morales, Maintenance 
 

 

SCHOOL 
 

Sue Harris, Principal 
Tami McIntyre, Registrar, ext. 110 
 

Office Hours:  MondayðThursday,  

8:30am to noon; 1 to 5pm 
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PASTORôS CORNER  

 

 

THREE GREAT DANGERS 
 

The gospel this weekend warns us of three dangers and pitfalls in spiritual life: 

danger of following false prophets, danger of self-righteousness and hypocrisy, 

and danger of a deceived heart.  

 

"  Can a blind person guide a blind person? Will not both fall into a pit? No disciple is superior to 

the teacher; but when fully trained, every disciple will be like his teacher.ò 

 

Jesus makes an important case that only someone who is steeped and grounded in the faith will 

make a good teacher of the faith. As an old adage says, ñYou cannot give what you do not have.ò 

This doesnôt mean that one has to have a degree in theology or religious education in order to pass 

on the faith effectively. But, rather, someone has to have an ongoing personal relationship with 

God. This personal relationship is not just formed out of oneôs own personal opinion or searches 

through the help of Google, but developed and nurtured in prayer, study of the Scriptures, active 

participation in the liturgy, and doing the spiritual and corporal works of mercy, to name a few. 

Whom do you consider as your primary guide in your faith? Whose voice do you heed? Who are 

those people who look up to you as their models of Christian living? Are we good and faithful 

guides for them? Do we bring and usher them to springs of living water?  

 

ñWhy do you notice the splinter in your brother's eye, but do not perceive the wooden beam in 

your own?ò 

 

The second pitfall that the gospel warns is the danger of self-righteousness and hypocrisy. They go 

hand in hand. Self-righteousness is a false projection of oneself to other people in order to receive 

their admiration and praise. Itôs basically putting on a mask in order to play a role. Itôs not only 

deceitful, but also aims to make others inferior in their spiritual life. It capitalizes on the  

weaknesses of others in order to raise oneself or feel superior. This is one of the biggest problems 

of Jesus with the scribes and Pharisees. Self-righteousness leaves no room for Godôs mercy  

because one doesnôt see anything to be forgiven or to be changed. Am I conscious of the need for 

Godôs mercy?  Do I see other people as co-journeyers in faith, walking side by side with others 

towards heaven?  

 

ñA good person out of the store of goodness in his heart produces good, but an evil person out of 

a store of evil produces evil; for from the fullness of the heart the mouth speaks.ò 

 

The third pitfall that the gospel mentions is the danger of the deceived heart. The heart is not just 

the center of emotions, but it is also connected to the act of the will ð thus we hear ñfrom the  

fullness of heart the mouth speaks.ò  The heart manifests the truth, what lies underneath. God 

doesnôt seek lip service; he demands our hearts. If the heart is in the right place, then everything 

else falls in the right place as it directs everything according to its end. If God scrutinizes my 

heart, what will he find in there? Does it beat for him? Does it seek the treasures of Godôs  

kingdom? ï Fr. Cary  
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 SUNDAY,  MARCH 10 

 

 Serving after the 

7:30 am, 9:00 am & 10:45 am Masses 

 

 

  ALL YOU CAN EAT !!  

 Adults - $7.00    

Children ages 3 to 10  -  $3.00 

Children under 3 - $ FREE $  

  
 

Fresh Fruit ~  Homemade ñScratchò Pancakes ~  

French Toast  ~  Scrambled Eggs ~ Country Potatoes ~  

Coffee  ~  Tea  ~  Hot Chocolate  ~  Juices 
 

"The Knights of Columbus request your help in creating a RCIA Lending Library. Each family may  

donate that special book or two--please no more than two books per family-- to help Inquirers with  

spiritual development and our Catholic experience. Please drop them off at the Parish Office Mailroom 

in the RCIA bin labeled Lending Library. Thank you."  

MENôS (Ages 18 +) BASKETBALL         

Sunday nights, 6:30pm, Activity Center 
 

March 3, 10, 24 & 31.  
 

Organizer is Mike Droessler, mikedbball@gmail.com 

Donald & Deborah Keller, March 5, 36 years 

Barry & Corazon Franklin, March 14, 27 years 

John & Norma Younie, March 26, 68 years 

HAPPY  MARCH  ANNIVERSARIES! 

On behalf of the parish community, I would like to express my profoundest gratitude and appreciation to Jim  

Cassinelli for his many years of service here at St. Ceciliaôs. I have been blessed to have worked with such a fine, 

dedicated, professional and caring person. Though I feel sad for his leaving the staff, I am also excited for him to 

spend more time with his family, especially with his newfound vocation as a grandfather. Heôs not completely  

leaving us as he will continue to be an active parishioner of St. Ceciliaôs.  

  

Taking on the Business Manager position is Shelly Schultheis, our current school and parish accountant/

bookkeeper. Shelly, along with her family, is a long time parishioner of St. Ceciliaôs and has been our accountant 

for almost 16 years. She is the closest collaborator of Jim in the business office for many years now. Without a 

doubt, Shelly brings to the position lots of knowledge and experience as a CPA, but also a deep love for our parish 

community. With Shelly, there will be continuity with the many things and projects that Jim has started.  

  

We will soon post the vacancy for the school and parish bookkeeper to give Shelly time to train her replacement.  

  

May the good Lord, who has begun the work in us, bring it to completion. ï Fr. Cary  

Greetings, 

     After 19 years, I will be leaving my position as Parish Business Manager on June 13. This role has been the most  

rewarding of my career. I have truly enjoyed supporting the church and school in our mission of faith formation. It 

has been so inspiring to work with you on events and projects.  Someone always steps up when there is need. 

     I look forward to new experiences and continued involvement in our community as your fellow parishioner.  

ðJim 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjo-dvp4cDTAhUW92MKHdwHD84QjRwIBQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fclipartfest.com%2Fcategories%2Fview%2Fc0e93a8a193e41542138bd65bd5253c05b8d4c43%2Fknights-of-columbus-clipart-lo
http://www.winter.k12.wi.us/district/athletics/basketball-mshs-boys-girls
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Place your items for St. Vincent de Paul 

in the barrels at the main entrance to the 

church and the West annex door 
 

        Needed This Week 

                          COFFEE & SUGAR 
 

In the Gospel today, Jesus uses images in speaking to his 

disciples:  ñCan a blind man act as guide to a blind man?  

Why look at the speck in your brotherôs eye when you 

miss the plank in your own?  A good tree does not  

produce decayed fruit.ò  
 

It is true that donations come to the Society because  

a good person produces goodness from the good  

in their heart. 

              MASS INTENTIONS 
 

Saturday, March 2nd 
5:00pm   Int. John P. FazioðVince & Mary                  
                                                                                          Rigert 
7:00pm   Int. Fam. Figueroa AcostaðJosey Ana 
                
Sunday, March 3rd 
 7:30am   ÀMario TorresðTorres Family 
 9:00am   ÀDick & Doddie BlessingðPaul & Lois Muller 
10:45am  People of St. Cecilia 
12:30pm  ÀNathan Hollingsworth--Mom 
2:30pm    ÀNan WilliamsðLouann Edwards 
               
Monday, March 4th 
8:00am    ÀRobert & RuthAnn SaulðRoberta Powell 
 
Tuesday, March 5th 
8:00am    ÀJoseph Nevarez--Virginia 
 
Ash Wednesday, March 6th 
7:30am   Int. Grace LinkðBridget Kyle 
9:00am   ÀKy Long NguyenðFamily 
12:00pm ÀJohn MooreðBridget Kyle 
6:00pm   ÀJacqueline DelaneyðBridget Kyle 
8:00pm   ÀMary McHaleðLouann Edwards 
 
Thursday, March 7th 
8:00am   ÀLucille WillamsðLouann Edwards 
 
Friday, March 8th 
8:00am   ÀDennis WilliamsðLouann Edwards 
 
Saturday, March 9th 
8:00am   ÀAlejandro SosaðMaria Sosa 

VOCATIONS COMMITTEE 
Tom Eyer (503) 804-0398 

We ask each parishioner to pray the following  

Petition to God: 
 

ñThat the Lord will bless us with vocations to the 

priesthood and consecrated life to serve as  

teachers to his flock,ò 
 

We pray to the Lord. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry  
Reaching out to people in need of  comfort,  
Prayer Shawls are ñgiftedò to those  
experiencing illness, recovery, loss  
or any of lifeôs stressful situations.  

 

Please pray for all Prayer Shawl recipients who will be 
receiving a tangible evidence of prayer. 

 

If you are interested in joining our ministry as a crochet or 
knitter, or to request a Prayer Shawl, contact: 

Jeannine Hooper 503-891-0587 or  
Marylyn Klesh 503-579-3767.   

 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday, March 5th at 10:30am 
in the NE Room of the Parish Center 

St. Cecilia Menôs Club Dinner Meeting 
Tuesday, March 5th @ 6:00pm at  
the Parish CenterðRoom A. 
Bring something to barbeque.    

 

    Questions???   
Call Bill Johnson, 503-644-6917 or  
Chuck Shikany, 503-590-1574.  
ALL ARE WELCOME! 

 

   The Menôs Club is a Parish Group that seeks to provide 
spiritual and social growth for the men of the Parish.   
Club activities include the Crab Feed, Plant Sale,  
St. John Vianney Senior Priests Hospitality Ministry, 
Seminarian Dinner and participation in the St. Cecilia 
Feast Day Celebration and Mothersô Day Brunch. 

JESUS I TRUST IN YOU 
 

 

Please join us every Monday night at 7pm in the 

Adoration Chapel to pray the Chaplet of Divine 

Mercy for the sick, dying and pro-life causes. 

The Adult Bible Study on the ñLife, Times,  

and Writings of Saint Paulò that was cancelled 

on February 25th due to inclement weather is  

re-scheduled for Monday, March 4th, 6:30-8 pm 

in the St. Cecilia School Library.  

Ushers Needed! 
We need two ushers at the 10:45 Mass on  

Sundays.  If you are interested, please speak  

with an usher or call Jim Cassinelli  

at 503-644-2619 x164. 
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All classes meet in the  
St. Cecilia School Library  
after the 9am Mass 

 

??ôsðContact  
Mike & Peggy Flanigan 
503-524-6922 or  

mikefrcia@gmail.com 

RCIA CALENDAR 
  
 

March 3 ~ Lenten Season 

March 10 ~ 9:00am Mass:   

                                                          Rite of Sending 

March 10 ~ Sin / The Problem of Evil 
March 10 ~ 7:30pm:  Rite of Election at Cathedral 

March 17 ~ NO CLASS 

March 24 ~ 9am-1:00pm:  RCIA Retreat at Loyola    

                                                                                                                                                  Retreat Center 

March 31 ~ The Lordôs Prayer / The Creed 

Contemplative Prayer Group 

Meets on March 9th & 23rd in the Parish CenterðNE 

Conference Room, 3:15 to 4:45pm. 

Includes periods of silent centering prayer,   

Lectio Divina, and Welcoming Prayer.  
 

For additional information, contact  

Marylyn Klesh at 503-866-2478  

               ST. CECILIA PRAYER ALERT 
 

You may start a prayer alert by calling one of the 

three following team leaders: 

Ann Vhay-------------------------------(503) 643-3201 

Joye Boone-------- ---------------------(503) 645-7021 

Margie Gallant------------------------ (503) 848-3704 
   

If you would like to join us in this ministry,  

please call any one of the above. 

Temporary Custodian Position Available (Day Shift) 
St. Cecilia Parish and School in Beaverton is seeking a temporary full-time Custodian who would be  

responsible for maintaining all buildings, equipment and grounds, as well as assisting with maintenance  

projects as needed.  The successful candidate will have a high school diploma or equivalent and must be able 

to lift a minimum of 50 lbs.  Fluency and literacy in English required. 
 

This is a temporary position that starts as soon as possible through June 30 with the possibility of becoming a 

permanent full-time position with benefits on July 1.   
 

Regular working hours are Monday-Friday 9:30am-6:00pm on school days, 8:30am-5:00pm on non-school 

days. 
 

If interested, send resume to Jim Cassinelli jcassinelli@stceciliachurch.org.  See the full job description at 

www.stceciliachurch.org 

"HELLO SQUAD" 
 

"May the Church be a place of God's mercy 

and hope, where all feel welcomedé 

And the Church must be with doors wide 

open so that all may enteré 

And we must go out through these doors 

and proclaim the Gospel."  

                    Words of Pope Francis, June 2013 
 

Are we making people feel "welcomed" here at  

St. Cecilia, so that they may go out and proclaim the  

Gospel? What is one way we can do this? Can you share 

15 minutes before Mass on Saturday & Sunday, to show 

hospitality and GREET at the doors of the church? Yes, 

only 15 minutes! That's only 1 hour in a whole month of 

weekends! Meet that family you've seen, but don't know 

their name. Have the honor to be the face of St. Cecilia  

to new parishioners. 
 

The Letter to the Hebrews reminds us, "do not neglect 

hospitality, for through it some have unknowingly  

entertained angels" (13.2). 
 

Contact Joye in the parish office: 503-644-2619 ext 170 

 jboone@stceciliachurch.org 

mailto:jcassinelli@stceciliachurch.org
mailto:jboone@stceciliachurch.org
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Respect Life 

Mary Rigert  (503) 888-8179 

STATES HAVE PASSED INFANTIDE LAWS ~ NEW YORK STATE APPROVES LAW TO A óSTANDING OVATIONô ALLOWING  

BABIES BORN ALIVE TO BE KILLED ~ OTHER STATES TO FOLLOW SUIT! 
 

ñTHIS LEGISLATION IS EVIL, PURE AND SIMPLE,ò SAYS CHAIRMAN OF U.S. BISHOPSô PRO-LIFE ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE; 

CALLS ALL CATHOLICS TO FIGHT WITH RENEWED VIGOR FOR UNBORN.  USCCB STATEMENT SAYS: 
 

     ñAbortion has always been built on a lie. Today, the lie is switching from 'abortion is a choice' to 'abortion is healthcare.' A law 

recently passed in New York not only legalizes abortion essentially for any reason through all nine months of pregnancy but removes 

any protection for children born alive after abortion. A similar bill was proposed in Virginia along with several other states, all in 

the name of womenôs health.  

     This legislation is evil, pure and simple. And it shocks the conscience to see such evil legislation greeted with raucous cheers and 

standing ovations. Most grieving to our Lord of Life is that those who advocate for abortion put their eternal souls in jeopardy.   

     It is sickeningly dishonest to claim that womenôs lives or health depend on intentionally killing their children. This is especially 

true for late-term abortion, which always involves the purposeful destruction of a child which could have been born alive, with much 

less risk to the mother, had they both received real healthcare.   

     Now is the time for all Catholicsðbishops, priests, and laityðto fight for the unborn with renewed vigor. We must educate family, 

friends, legislators, and fellow citizens about how it is never necessary to intentionally kill unborn children in order to save their 

mothers. Local action is especially important. Though ending Roe v. Wade is a central goal of the pro-life movement, if the decision 

were overturned, only eleven states would immediately ban abortion; the other thirty-nine states would still allow it.   

     I urge Catholics, and thoughtful Americans of all religions or none at all to advocate for local change. Sign up for your State 

Catholic Conference or diocesan pro-life advocacy network, which can help you communicate to elected officials. Or seek out state 

and local pro-life groups, including parish respect life groups, that are making a difference at the state level.   

     Though we live in very dark days, we know that the Lord has already triumphed over death. But we must use this time on earth to 

be His hands and feet. This means each of us rededicating ourselves to prayer, and fighting for the most vulnerable among us,  

especially unborn children and their mothers.ò   

 

CORRECTION from last weekôs bulletin:  Project Aurora after abortion healing weekend is in ENGLISH,  

Medford, Oregon March 15-17. 2019 


